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TITLE:
Resolution calling upon the United States Congress to pass and President Bush to sign legislation that would facilitate naturalization of members of the United States military and immediate relatives of citizen soldiers killed in action.    

.

The Committee on General Welfare, chaired by Council Member Bill de Blasio, will meet on June 27, 2003 at 9:30 a.m. to consider Prop. Res. 844-A, which urges Congress and President Bush to enact legislation that will facilitate naturalization of members of the United States military and immediate relatives of soldiers killed in action.  
As of February 2003, over 37,000 of United States troops serving on active duty were legal immigrants.
  Growing numbers of men and women who have not yet become United States citizens demonstrate their commitment to this nation by serving in the armed forces.  Department of Defense reports cite that while the total number of enlisted troops is down 23 percent, Hispanic representation rose 30 percent.
  Moreover, while total accessions fell within the enlisted population by 11 percent, Hispanic accessions rose 31 percent.
  

Despite the many accomplishments and sacrifices of these dedicated servicemen and women, they still face significant obstacles in obtaining United States citizenship.  The cost of naturalization is burdensome to many immigrants in the military.  These men and women often are among the lowest in pay and in rank and are frequently deployed to difficult assignments abroad.
  Yet the naturalization process costs thousands of dollars in fees and out-of-pocket expenses, as immigrant members of the armed services serving overseas at times must travel to interviews at local INS offices in the United States.
  In an executive order issued in July 2002, President Bush eliminated the requirement that immigrants in the armed forces live in the United States for three years before applying for citizenship.
  However, the executive order does not have the permanence of legislation and does not remove other barriers to citizenship.  Thus, the process to become a citizen can still be costly and time consuming.  

Each house of Congress recently passed legislation that would facilitate naturalization for immigrants who serve in the armed forces.
  Legislation passed by both houses of Congress would shorten the amount of time a person must serve in the armed forces to be eligible for naturalization, prohibit charging eligible members of the armed forces fees for naturalization, and protect immigrant family members of citizen soldiers who die in or as a result of combat.  Differences in the legislation passed by the House of Representatives and the Senate must be resolved before Congress can pass the legislation and send it to the President for signing.  

Immigrant soldiers fight to preserve the democratic rights and privileges of all American citizens, rights to which – as immigrants – they do not yet have full access.  Prop. Res. 844-A calls upon the United States Congress to pass and President Bush to sign legislation that would facilitate naturalization of members of the United States military and immediate relatives of citizen soldiers killed in action.
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